
September 22, 2024 
Please take a moment to sign our   attendance register located in each pew.

 

 
 
 

(**Indicates, please stand as able)    
 

Greeting/Life of the Church                                                              
 

Prelude                                             Carol Stewart 
                    “Shine, Jesus, Shine”             Graham Kendrick/Jerry Ray 
                               

Introit                Chancel Choir 

                “Now Let Us All Praise God and Sing”         Gordon Young 
 

**Call to Worship  
The heavens burst forth in praise to God. 
We too celebrate God’s abundant and powerful love. 
Day by day, and night by night God watches over us, loving and healing 
us. 
We come, celebrating with joy the love of God. 
 

**Opening Hymn                   “Jesu, Jesu”                (v. 1-4) UMH #432 
 

Opening Prayer (unison)                                              
Lord, be with us this day, helping us to put our priorities in 
order; so that we may faithfully serve you by serving your 
people. Heal our spirits. Enable us to follow your ways all the 
days of our lives. Amen. 
 

Children’s Moments                  
 

Prayer Hymn    “O Master, Let Me Walk with Thee”   (v. 1,3,4) UMH #430 
 

Prayers of the Faithful & the Lord’s Prayer 
Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy 
Kingdom come, thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven. 
Give us this day our daily bread. And forgive us our sins as we 
forgive those who sin against us.  And lead us not into 
temptation, but deliver us from evil. For thine is the kingdom, 
and the power and the glory forever. Amen. 
 

Offering/Offertory                                                          Carol Stewart                                                            
                                  “Make Me a Servant”                     Kelly Willard 
 

**Doxology                                                                        UMH #95 

**Prayer of Dedication 
Beloved One, with the work of our hands, we create pathways 
of care. With open hearts, we welcome your abundant wisdom 
which invites us to share. May our gifts be a source of 
transformation for our communities. Amen. 
 

 

 

Ministry of Music                                                             Chancel Choir         
                                  “People Need the Lord”     arr. by Mary McDonald 
                                           

Scripture Reading                                                 James 3:13-4:3, 7-8a 
                                           2 Samuel 11:26-12:13a 

L: The Word of God for the People of God. 
P: Thanks be to God! Amen. 
 

Sermon                         “The Test of Wisdom”              Pastor Jeff Bandy 
 

**Closing Hymn              “The Servant Song”                          TFWS#2222 
 

**Sending Forth 
 

Choral Benediction             “Go Now in Peace”                   Chancel Choir 
 

Postlude                                                                          Carol Stewart                                                            
                                  “The Longer I Serve Him”          William J. Gaither 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
           

 

 

The Altar Flowers are given by Janet Schellin  
in loving memory of her parents, Herbert & Helen Now  
and sisters, Betty Gephart, Mary Croy, & Susan Nesler. 



Scripture Reading – 

James 3:13-4:3, 7-8a (CEB) 
 

 

Wisdom from above 

 
13 Are any of you wise and understanding? Show that your 

actions are good with a humble lifestyle that comes from 

wisdom. 14 However, if you have bitter jealousy and selfish 

ambition in your heart, then stop bragging and living in ways 

that deny the truth. 15 This is not the wisdom that comes down 

from above. Instead, it is from the earth, natural and 

demonic. 16 Wherever there is jealousy and selfish ambition, 

there is disorder and everything that is evil. 17 What of the 

wisdom from above? First, it is pure, and then peaceful, gentle, 

obedient, filled with mercy and good actions, fair, and 

genuine. 18 Those who make peace sow the seeds of justice by 

their peaceful acts. 

 

Conflict with people and God 

 

4 What is the source of conflict among you? What is the source 

of your disputes? Don’t they come from your cravings that are at 

war in your own lives? 2 You long for something you don’t have, 

so you commit murder. You are jealous for something you can’t 

get, so you struggle and fight. You don’t have because you 

don’t ask. 3 You ask and don’t have because you ask with evil 

intentions, to waste it on your own cravings. 
 

7 Therefore, submit to God. Resist the devil, and he will run away from 

you. 8 Come near to God, and he will come near to you.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

September 22, 2024 -  Worship Team 
           

 Ushers               Mike Tittle, Don Wolf,  
  Butch Smith, Gary Allen 
        

 Greeters     Bob Whipp, Pam Whipp 
   

 Liturgist     Elaine Hughes 
 

 Organist Carol Stewart 
 

 Chancel Choir Director  Melody Kelley 
 

 Handbell Choir Director Jim McPeek 
 

WELCOME VISITORS!
If you are visiting with us today, we welcome you and hope you will come back and 
worship with us again soon. We would love to get to know you, please take a 
moment to provide your information in the attendance register located in each pew. 

 

Rev. Jeff Bandy 
Office Hours M, T, TH 9:00am-3:00pm & by Appt. 

 Office: (937) 372-7601 ext. 13 
pastorjeff@fcum.org  ◊  www.fcum.org 

Like and Follow us on Facebook @ FCUM.Xenia 
We are a Stephen Ministry Congregation 

mailto:pastorjeff@fcum.org
http://www.fcum.org/


 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 
 
 
 
  
 

Monday  
23 

Boy Scouts   7:00 pm FH 15C 

Tuesday  
24 

  Tuesday Bible Study 
 

10:00 am 
 

Parlor 
 

Wednesday 
25                                                                                                 

  Handbell Practice 
  Choir Practice 

  6:15 pm 
  7:30 pm 

Music Room 
Sanctuary 

Thursday  
26 

Prayer Shawl 
Stephen Ministry Training 

11:00 am 
  6:30 pm 

Parlor 
Library 

Friday  
27 

    

Saturday  
28 

  Double I 
 

  6:00 pm FH 15A, Kitchen 

Sunday 
29 

Sunday School 
Hospitality Time 
Worship Service 

  9:00 am 
10:00 am 
10:30 am 

Rm 8,11,CC16A, Parlor         
  Narthex 

Sanctuary 

Sunday School Studies 
  

Double I will meet in Rm 8, Substitute Leader Linda Baxter, study of “Esther, 
Character Under Pressure” by Patty Pell.  
  

Open Doors will meet in the Parlor, Leader Sandy Pramer, study of “Troublesome 
Bible Passages” by Douglas E. Wingeier and David Lowes Watson.  
  

Grades 6-12 will meet in CC 16A-B, Leaders Vic Hess and Joyce Smith.  
  

Preschool – Grade 5 will meet in Rm 11 under the leadership of Kiley Fleming and 
Karen Mossing for Bible Stories and activities to reinforce the Bible Story of the day. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

September 22, 2024 Announcements 
--------------------- 

IT’S KIT TIME: Festival of Sharing time is here. There are directions for School Kits 
and Hygiene Kits in the Narthex. FCUM will supply the school bags. We will be 
collecting filled kits through TODAY, Sunday, Sep. 22. If you have any questions, 
please contact Scott or Carol (937) 372-1372.   

--------------------- 
GREAT RESULTS!: This year’s Garage Sale was a success. Sales were in excess of 
$5,400 (we are still counting) 35% higher than last year’s event. The Men of Faith 
are so thankful for the support from the members of our congregation who assisted 
with their time and donations of items. Now, we focus our time on distributing all of 
this money to local Xenia charities, as we do each year. We will report on that 
periodically to the congregation. Thanks to Bob Whipp for coordinating the many 
facets of this project. 

--------------------- 

DO YOU HAVE A DESIRE TO HELP OTHERS? : We’re currently looking for a few 
people to help the Benevolence Team give out money to those less fortunate.  For more 
information, please contact Bob Whipp at (937) 956-6002 or Robert.Whipp@yahoo.com. 

--------------------- 
COLLEGE CREW CARE: Fall officially begins on Friday which means all our 
students are knee deep in class work. We want to stay in touch with our college 
crew to encourage them in their academics and in their faith. We will be sending 
cards and snack packages through-out the year. Please look for cards in the narthex 
to sign for our college kids. There will also be bins to place snacks, ie. Chips, 
crackers, granola bars etc. or Gift cards or monetary gifts which will allow us to 
purchase items for the kits. Thanks so much for your support, caring and prayers for 
our FCUM college crew. (If you have a college student in your family please notify 

the church office by email office@fcum.org or phone with their name and university 
address. We want to make sure we have all of our students information.) 

--------------------- 
CASSEROLE CARE-A-VAN: Do you know of someone connected to our church who 
could benefit from our Casserole Care-a-van providing them with a few meals? If so, 
get with me so that I can let you know the information that I will need to get this set 
up with our amazing Casserole Care-a-van volunteers. Julie Wickline (937) 207-8289. 

--------------------- 
GET CONNECTED: As we begin preparing for our church conference, please 
consider how you might get involved with the work and ministry of the church. 
Please reference the current lists of committees (located on the Ad Board Council 
News bulletin board) and let Pastor Jeff know where you would be interested to 
serve beginning in 2025.  

--------------------- 
LIONS CLUB DONATIONS: We are still collecting Eye Glasses, Glasses Cases, 
Hearing Aids, and Cell Phones for the Lions Club. Please put them in the drawer 
marked Lions Club in the plastic storage cabinet in the narthex. If you have any 
questions please call Michelle Surgenor (937) 818-3096. 

--------------------- 
WE ARE COLLECTING LOVE PACKAGES:  Items collected are Bibles, Reference 
Material, Books, Magazines, Daily Devotionals, Sunday School Materials, CDs, DVDs, 
BluRay, Bible games, biblical puzzles – anything that helps teach the gospel, 
especially to children. You can bring your items into the office or place them in the 
blue bin in the Narthex by the Education Wing.  

--------------------- 
WE 
 

Next Sermon – Sunday, Sep. 29, 2024  
 

“The Prayer of Faith”                                Guest Speaker, Victor Hess 
Scripture Lesson                                               James 5:13-20 (NIV) 
 
 

Vacation  
 

Pray for safe travels: Pastor Jeff and Suzanne Bandy will be on 
vacation Thursday, Sep. 26 – Wednesday, Oct. 2. 
 
 

mailto:Robert.Whipp@yahoo.com
mailto:office@fcum.org
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